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         Land Planning / Landscape Architecture 

 

March 7, 2022                           via electronic submittal  

           

Port St. Lucie Planning & Zoning Department 

121 SW Port St. Lucie Boulevard 

Port St. Lucie, FL  34984 

 

RE:  Southern Grove 10 (SG10) – DRI Conceptual Plan Amendment (LA 22-040) 

 

On behalf of Mattamy Palm Beach, LLC (“Owner”), we are pleased to submit an application for a 

DRI Conceptual Plan Amendment. The purpose of this request is to change portions of the 

development area from the Neighborhood Village Commercial subdistrict designation to Mixed Use 

to allow greater flexibility in the development program of those parcels.   

 

The proposed areas of adjustment are located at the north-west corner of Paar Drive and Village 

Parkway, as well the north-west corner of Becker Road and Village Parkway.  An additional 

adjustment is proposed at the north-east corner of Marshall Parkway and Village Parkway where the 

Mixed Use parcel boundary is reduced and the Employment Center area is increased.  

 

We hope to have provided sufficient information to process the request. Should you require anything 

additional, please contact me directly at (772) 220-2100. 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Matthew R. Yates  
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